                                           The Strathcona Cup Tour
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The Strathcona Cup Tour is a curling event between male curlers from ‘across the pond’, aka Scotland, and their Canadian counterparts. It is a long standing competition that strives for robust game play with lots of camaraderie and friendship amongst all participants. Games start with a handshake and often finish with a wee dram of Sctoch!
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The Tour is the oldest International Curling Event in the world. It is steeped in tradition and history and dates all the way back to 1902 when, at the AGM  of the Royal Caledonia (Curling) Club of Scotland, an invitation was accepted to travel to Canada and the US to participate in a curling tournament at various curling centers across North America. Twenty five (male) curlers were then chosen to represent Scotland and head to Halifax, by steamship. From Halifax, the curlers then traveled by train to Montreal, Ottawa, Toronto and Winnipeg before heading to the US. Canada was the winner of this inaugural event and was awarded the Royal Caledonia Tankard.  Lord Strathona*, then President of the Royal Caledonia Club, decided to present a second trophy to the losing team, Scotland, as a memento. That trophy was aptly named the ‘Strathcona Cup’ and became the primary trophy of the Tours that followed. 
The first Tour was deemed to be a great success and in 1908, the Royal Caledonia Club of Scotland voted to invite the Canadians to return to Scotland to participate in a tour of Scottish curling centers and that it should take place while Lord Strathcona was still Club President. The first Canadian team was gathered in about 2 or 3 months and included representatives from Halifax to as far away as Dawson City, Yukon. In 1909, they headed for Scotland. And so it began….. the long standing tradition of curlers going back and forth, at intervals of approximately every 5 to 6 years, from Scotland to Canada and Canada to Scotland, to take part in this celebrated event; & for those that were selected to play, it was truly an honor.
The Tour is once again coming to Canada in 2023. The Scots will be visiting many curling clubs across the nation and Truro Curling Club is extremely fortunate to be one of their stops. Sixteen of our own Members will get the opportunity to play the Scots on January 18, 2023 We hope. you will take a few minutes to drop in to watch some great curling and experience this unique event. (Please Note: limited seating available; lower level only.)
